Levee Geotechnical Data Collection 
2012 Final ATR Summary
The California Department of Water Resources (DWR) conducted subsurface investigations at selected locations along the Eastside Bypass and Reach 2A of the San Joaquin River beginning in November 2012. The work is being performed for the San Joaquin River Restoration Program in coordination with DWR’s South Central Regional Office by the Division of Flood Management, Flood Risk Assessment and Mitigation Office.  The ongoing investigations include the Lower San Joaquin River Flood Control Project levees on the Eastside Bypass from Sand Slough to the Mariposa Bypass (Figure 1, linked on the website) and the left (south) bank of Reach 2A from Gravelly Ford to the Chowchilla Bypass (Figure 2, linked on the website). The current phase of investigations include 30 soil borings and 122 Cone Penetration Test (CPT) borings. The soil borings are spaced about every mile and the CPTs are drilled at 1,000 feet spacing along the levees that are highlighted in red in Figures 1 and 2.  All borings have a target depth of 30 to 60 feet and are located on the levee crest. This phase of drilling will be concluded by February 2013. The data collection and future analysis will be used to evaluate levee stability of existing levees to allow the SJRRP to make informed decisions on the release of restoration flows. DWR is also coordinating with the SJRRP to conduct additional geotechnical investigations in 2013.

